
What you’ll find in this week’s email:
Upcoming Events
Bethany Eco-Hawks
Family Game Night
Gr 3-8 Girls Basketball Registration
Early Dismissal
Conference Scheduling
6th Grade Conference Scheduling
Raffle Winners
Drama Club Presents Cinderella
Lessons and Carols

Upcoming Events
Fri 11/3 - Gr 4 - 8 Honors Assembly 8:00 - 9:30 BAC

   Family Game Night 6:30 - 8:00 BAC

Mon 11/6 - Character Monday

Tues 11/7 - Gr 3-8 Girls Basketball Registration 6:30 - 7:30 BAC Lobby

Wed 11/8 - NO Robotics

Thurs 11/9 - Gr 8 Shadow Day # 3
   Early Dismissal @ 1:00;  Conferences 1:15 - 7:00
    NO Robotics
    NO Bethany Singers

Fri 11/10 - NO SCHOOL
Conferences 8:00 - 12:00

Wed 11/15 - Gr 3 Museum Center 8:30 - 1:30

Thurs 11/16 - Gr 1-3 Drama Club presents Cinderella @ 6:30 pm BAC

Fri 11/17 - All Member BEAP Meeting 8:10 - 9:15 

Tues 12/19 - Lessons and Carols @ Sharonville Convention Center @ 6:30 pm

Bethany Eco-Hawks
The Eco-Hawks, members of our new environmental club, have begun making some big 
changes on campus. The cafeteria has seen the greatest impact so far. We would like to bring 
a few things to your attention:

• We are phasing out all styrofoam from the cafeteria.  We will be transitioning to 
biodegradable trays very soon.  



• We are no longer able to supply bowls for the students’ warmups that are brought from 
home.  We are asking that you pack a microwave safe dish for you child’s food to be warmed 
up in.  We are also asking that students pack reusable silverware in their lunchbox if needed 
for their lunches.  These items will be sent home with your student every day.  We are trying 
our best to reduce the amount of waste and garbage that is created in the cafeteria.

• We are recycling all milk cartons and other recyclables in the cafeteria.  We are also stacking 
trays at the end of lunch in order to save space in our garbage bags.  By doing this, we have 
already cut the amount of garbage bags we are taking out from the cafeteria every day in 
half and drastically reduced the amount of garbage we are sending to our landfills every day. 

With your help, our cafeteria will become a much more environmentally friendly building on 
campus. Think Green!

Thank you, 
The Bethany Eco-Hawks

Family Game Night - TOMORROW, Friday, Nov 3rd BAC 

Family Game Night is returning!  Make plans now to attend this event which is great fun for the 
whole family.  Come, pick out some games you’ve never tried, gather a group of friends and 
family members to learn the game, play, laugh, and have a good time together!  There are 
games for every age level, it’s free, and there is absolutely no obligation to buy anything 
(though it would be a great way to find some Christmas gifts early and without the hassle of 
going to the store).  It will be held on Friday, November 3rd from 6:30 - 8:00 p.m. BAC.  Please 
Note:  Food will not be served, so grab a bite to eat before you come.  Feel free to bring your 
own snack and water.

Gr 3-8 Girls Basketball Registration Night - Tues Nov 7 BAC
All girls interested in playing basketball need to register on November 7 between 6:30 - 7:30 
pm in the BAC.  All forms and fees should be turned in and uniforms will be distributed at this 
time. 

Early Dismissal - Thursday, Nov 9 @ 1:00
Students will be dismissed at 1:00 on Thursday, November 9.  Students may be picked up at 
that time in carline.  Students who are not picked up at 1:00 will head to the BAC for a movie 
(free of charge).  At 2:50, any remaining students will be dismissed to go to their buses, to 
carline, or to latchkey.  Latchkey will remain open until 6:00 pm.

Conference Scheduling
Don’t forget to schedule your conferences for 1:15 - 7:00 pm on Nov 9 or from 8:00 am - 12:00 
pm on Nov 10.  All conferences will be scheduled using the PTCfast Scheduler at http://
www.ptcfast.com/schools/Bethany_School.  The Scheduler will remain open until Wednesday, 
November 8.

6th Grade Conference Scheduling Note 
**Please note: ** The system will allow you to schedule two teachers at the same time and will 
indicate to you that the schedules overlap.  You should NOT schedule two teachers for the 

http://www.ptcfast.com/schools/Bethany_School


same time EXCEPT in the case of 6th grade teachers: Since Ms. Mellea teaches 7th graders 
as well as 6th graders, the 6th grade teachers’ schedules are separate.  You should schedule 
both 6th grade teachers for the same time slot if you wish to see them both.

Raffle Winners
Raffle Winner for 10/23: Lela Coffey (sold by Mikenzi Coffey 6M)
Raffle Winner for 10/30: Kelly Bryant (sold by Madison Bryant 3H)

Drama Club Presents Cinderella - Thursday, Nov 16 @ 6:30 p.m. BAC
Mark your calendars and plan to join us as the Gr 1-3 Drama Club presents Cinderella under 
the direction of Rhonda Hamall.  The set design group has created an amazing set and the 
cast has been working hard for weeks.    

Lessons and Carols - Tuesday, December 19 - 6:30 pm
Our annual celebration of Lessons and Carols will be held this year on Tuesday, December 19 
at 6:30 pm at the Sharonville Convention Center (students should arrive by 6:00).  Please plan 
to join us for this wonderful program which combines inspirational readings, music, and the 
retelling of the story of Jesus’s birth.  Our students have been working diligently on this 
program and are excited to share it with you. 

Rehearsals will be held on Monday and Tuesday, December 18 and December 19.  For 
rehearsals, we will transport the students to the Convention Center via our school bus.

Note: All students are expected to participate in our program.  If your child will NOT be 
able to attend, please notify Mr. Wheeler right away (wheeler@bethanyschool.org).

mailto:wheeler@bethanyschool.org

